Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting
401 Lake Drive
August 8, 2017
Draft

Board Members Present:  Tony Spakauskas, Libby Fall, Jack Andre, Bonnie Blades, Gary Heal, John Rovero, Mike Snapp and Jerry Budnick 

Board Members Not Present:  Vince Barazzone

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster – Association Manager

Property Owners and Guests Present:  None Present

Call to Order:  Tony Spakauskas, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  He stated that the meeting is being recorded, and Robert’s Rules of Order govern the proceedings.  He reminded all present to not speak until recognized by the Chair.

President’s Remarks:  Tony reported that the Calvert County Board of Commissioners denied the request for the establishment of a municipality to be known as Calvert Shores.  The request was made by a group of property owners living in the Chesapeake Ranch Estates [the establishment of the municipality was opposed by the DPPOA].  In addition, the wood which had been placed in the Drum Point right of way on Harbor Drive has been removed by the property owners.

Public Comment – None present

Approval of Minutes:  John Rovero made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 18, 2017 meeting of the Board, previously distributed via e-mail.  The motion was seconded, and the minutes were approved as written.

Office Update:  Rhea Webster reported as follows:

1. A property owner on Deer Drive reported that paving equipment was being staged in the Deer Drive right of way.  An investigation revealed that Aggregate Industries will be doing work on Rousby Hall Road, a state highway.  The State Highway Administration will be called and a request made to remove the equipment to the right of way on Rousby Hall Road.  Jeff MacDonald, DPPOA Project Engineer, will be asked for a contact name at State Highway.
2. Photos of Anchor Pond were forwarded to the Maryland Department of the Environment.  A property owner who lives above Anchor Drive used a drone to take the photos from above.  Chris Luckett from MDE stated that he will send someone to test the water and contact the office once he has the results of the test.
3. The Association office received an application from the “Christmas in April” project.  If anyone is aware of a property owner who is in need of help with renovation of their house, a request can be made by the DPPOA on their behalf.  It is a requirement that the owner occupies the property.
4. Property taxes for the year are as follows:
a. Taxes for this office (401 Lake Drive) - $1,941.60, an increase of $48.76 over last year
b. Taxes for the undeveloped lot (47 lots) - $175.16, unchanged from last year [all undeveloped lots owned by the DPPOA are in “greenspace” and as such are exempt from County taxes]
5. The Association office will be closed from August 22nd through August 25th.




Round Table:

John Rovero remarked that the house on Barreda Boulevard, across from this office, is in foreclosure.  He also suggested that, considering the close proximity of the Patuxent River Naval Air Station to the community, a representative from the Base be asked to attend a general membership meeting to discuss items that may be of interest to the community.

Jack Andre stated that someone had smashed into his paving stones, moving them onto the adjacent stones.  He reported the incident to the Sheriff’s Department.

Gary Heal stated that there were two complaints about storm water standing on private property.  Neither case is an issue for the DPPOA to address.

Committee Reports:

Action Items:  No Report

Operations:  John Rovero reported that the Request for Proposals for the 2017 paving work has been advertised and sent to several local contractors.  The pre-bid meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 11th, with the bid opening set for Friday, August 18th.  Both meetings will take place at 10:00 a.m. in the Association office.

Treasurer:  The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss by Class and Profit and Loss Budget to Actual reports were distributed.  Jack Andre stated that the audit is scheduled for August 14th.  In addition, a meeting will be scheduled with the Community Bank of the Chesapeake to discuss moving funds from SunTrust Bank to that bank.  Some Association accounts are held at PNC Bank.  A meeting will also be scheduled with the representative from PNC to discuss bank fees.

Environmental Committee:  Bonnie Blades reported that a new pest is invading the area: the kudzu beetle.  These beetles eat soybeans and other vegetation.  A notice, telling people what to do if a kudzu beetle is spotted, will be placed on the website. [Any siting of the bug should be reported to the Maryland Department of Agriculture Plant Protection and Weed Management hotline: 410-841-5920; extension.umd. edu/learn/ask-gardening].  Bonnie also related a story published in a local paper about a Drum Point resident, Marvin Buck, who was featured for his taller than average sunflowers.  Mr. Buck is a Master Gardener.

Safety Committee:  John Rovero reported that the hole along the edge of the community beach has gotten bigger.  He suggested sand be replaced.  

Welcoming Committee:  No Report




Old Business:  

Welcoming Committee versus Outreach Committee:  Tony reported that, Cindy Andre is considering volunteering to help with the Welcoming Committee.  She suggested it become a “Welcome Wagon” committee and would work with local businesses to ask for coupons and/or product donations (the thought being that the businesses will benefit because new residents will then patronize the business).  There are between eight and ten new owners each month, depending on the time of year.  Cindy will be contacted to determine if she is indeed interested, given the number of newcomers each month.  Bonnie Blades offered to help with the committee as well.

Foot Bridge – Surf Street:  Gary Heal stated that he is investigating the cost of material for repair of the foot bridge.  He suggested that pressure-treated lumber be used (a special order taking up to three weeks 
for delivery would be required).  A suggestion was made to place bollards on both sides of the foot bridge in order to prohibit golf carts and other heavy vehicles from using the bridge.  Rhea will contact the County regarding a permit for work in the Critical Area.  Gary will supply a drawing and scope of work.

John Rovero suggested also that access to some areas of the unpaved rights of way be blocked in order to prohibit ATVs and other vehicles.  John will investigate location and pricing.

New Business: 

Calvert County Planning and Zoning – Plan for meeting with Community Organizations:  A meeting has been scheduled for August 21, 2017.  Gary will plan on attending.  The meeting is an effort to gather input from local organizations and disseminate information about the Calvert County Comprehensive Plan.  Rhea will submit the online application for attendance.

Public Comment – None present

[bookmark: _GoBack]With no further business to discuss, Mike Snapp made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.
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